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For Date: 08/05/2024  -  Monday   

Call   Number   Time   Call   Reason   Action    

24-27534        0709 RIOT NO REPORT TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    [PO 1046] INTERNATIONAL DR
         Narrative:      

6-8 protesters out front, caller reports they are 'creating   
chaos' with traffic as they have vehicles parked in the   
entrance way
he is not looking to have them trespassed, just want them to   
move so they don't block entrance

         Narrative:      
caller reports the protest has 'escalated' they have a sign   
and loudspeakers on the lawn now and they yelled at the   
manager when he went out to speak with them   

         Narrative:      
No checks

         Narrative:      
spoke with protesters, requested they stay out of the   
roadway. clear   

         Narrative:      
102 and 120 returned to follow up with demonstrators

         Narrative:      
Lonza to explore options to ensure traffic and safety   
concerns of employees.   

24-27537        0853 PROPERTY DAMAGE ACCIDENT REPORT TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    OCEAN RD + LAFAYETTE RD
         Narrative:      

caller rear ended a tt unit. no injuries, no airbag   
deployment

         Narrative:      
vehicles are still in the roadway, but advised might be able   
to move off road

         Narrative:      
second caller reporting neck pain after accident. req ems   

         Narrative:      
PFD S2 reports walk-in report of crash, and they are now on   
scene

       Refer To Accident:      24-27537-AC

24-27538        0853 ANIMAL CALL UNABLE TO LOCATE    
  Location/Address:    JONES AVE
         Narrative:      

Having a chat about a bat that won't scat.

24-27544        0956 ANIMAL CALL COMPLETED    
  Location/Address:    [PO 6358] HOOVER DR
         Narrative:      

removed something from roadway

24-27546        1013 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING    
  Location/Address:    MARKET ST + SUBMARINE WAY
         Narrative:      

Prius
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         Narrative:      
Failure to display

24-27548        1023 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP WRITTEN WARNING ISSUED   

  Location/Address:    MAPLEWOOD AVE + RAYNES AVE

24-27549        1023 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP WRITTEN WARNING ISSUED   

  Location/Address:    MARKET ST + SUBMARINE WAY

24-27550        1047 TRAFFIC ENFORCEMENT COMPLETED    
  Location/Address:    WOODBURY AVE + ROCKINGHAM AVE

24-27552        1112 TRAFFIC PROBLEMS ASSISTANCE RENDERED   

  Location/Address:    PEVERLY HILL RD + LAFAYETTE RD
         Narrative:      

off duty maint reports a concrete truck lost part of it's   
load in the roadway, dpw has been notified

         Narrative:      
concrete company is in route (15 min eta) to clean up   
concrete

         Narrative:      
Company is possibly  that dropped the load.

         Narrative:      
Roadway is now clear.   

24-27554        1130 LOST PROPERTY SERVICES RENDERED    
  Location/Address:    [PO 1291] JUNKINS AVE
         Narrative:      

Walk-in report of lost Iphone SE. Reporting party was   
uncooperative and refused to properly identify herself.   

No report.

24-27555        1136 THEFT REPORT TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    LAFAYETTE RD
         Narrative:      

Past tense theft that occurred on August 1st.    

$299.99 of merchandise taken.

Caller is employee, and knows the identity of the suspect.   

         Narrative:      
Coming to HQ to speak with an Officer

       Refer To Incident:      24-27555-OF

24-27559        1156 ASSIST OTHER POLICE DEPARTMENT REPORT TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    [PO 1291] JUNKINS AVE
       Refer To Incident:      24-27559-OF

24-27560        1158 TRAFFIC PROBLEMS RESPONSIBLE AGENCY NOTIFIED   

  Location/Address:    DEER ST + MAPLEWOOD AVE
         Narrative:      

Assisting Eversource with traffic temporarily.

         Narrative:      
Requesting PFD for spill assistance...likely antifreeze
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24-27562        1203 PROPERTY DAMAGE ACCIDENT REPORT TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    PEASE BLV + INTERNATIONAL DR
         Narrative:      

two car mva, neg inj neg airbag neg fluids.   
cars out of roadwday   
both parties on scene still   

         Narrative:      
Location is RT 16 & Pease...Newington's   
juristiction...advised and en route

         Narrative:      
102 requested to cancel Newington

       Refer To Accident:      24-27562-AC

24-27564        1240 PARKING COMPLAINT VEHICLE MOVED    
  Location/Address:    MILLER AVE + LINCOLN AVE
         Narrative:      

office from DPW is calling re: a suspicious vehicle   
parked the wrong way on miller at lincoln. said it is a   
moving truck/van

24-27565        1247 DOMESTIC REPORT TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    [PO 597] ELWYN RD
         Narrative:      

Past tense domestic....poss DV strangulation.

       Refer To Incident:      24-27565-OF

24-27568        1336 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING    
  Location/Address:    MAPLEWOOD AVE + VAUGHAN ST
         Narrative:      

Forester

         Narrative:      
failure to display

24-27569        1352 DOMESTIC REPORT TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    [PO 4079] GRIFFIN RD
         Narrative:      

caller reports man outside banging on a gold sedan and   
yelling

         Narrative:      
windows are down on the  vehicle now

         Narrative:      
white male, bald
glasses, red shirt   

         Narrative:      
says vehicle was in front of ' '   

         Narrative:      
per 103- rolling domestic started in greenland. req   
greenland respond to location

         Narrative:      
rock notified   

         Narrative:      
GPD met with 103, now GPD en route to 104 to speak with   
female.

         Narrative:      
Verbal domestic w/ report to document
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       Refer To Incident:      24-27569-OF

24-27570        1408 PARKING COMPLAINT SERVICES RENDERED    
  Location/Address:    ISLINGTON ST
         Narrative:      

caller reports vehicle has been there for 3-4 days now

         Narrative:      
72hr sticker placed

24-27572        1433 THEFT REPORT TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    HANOVER ST
         Narrative:      

Reporting that his firearm was taken from his vehicle.   

Unknown timeline. Coming to HQ....ETA 1530hrs.

         Narrative:      
Stevens 12g pump shotgun. Black in color, was in case w/   
ammunition.   

       Refer To Incident:      24-27572-OF

24-27573        1443 TRAFFIC ENFORCEMENT COMPLETED    
  Location/Address:    WOODBURY AVE + FARM LN

24-27574        1445 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING    
  Location/Address:    FARM LN + WOODBURY AVE
         Narrative:      

Equinox

         Narrative:      
Verbal..inspection

24-27575        1445 PROPERTY DAMAGE ACCIDENT NO REPORT TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    LAFAYETTE RD
         Narrative:      

caller reports two car mva - one is a vehicle   
no injuries   
cars are driveable
they are in abandoned lot next to valvoline

         Narrative:      
No checks

24-27577        1509 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP WRITTEN WARNING ISSUED   

  Location/Address:    WOODBURY AVE + WOODLAWN CIR
         Narrative:      

Silver Mercedez

24-27579        1518 CHECK WELL BEING NO REPORT - GOA    
  Location/Address:    [PO 4706] WOODBURY AVE
         Narrative:      

caller reporting an amputee on crutches on the ground,   
leaning on the front of the building, appears unwell at this   
time.

         Narrative:      
Gone on arrival

24-27580        1519 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING    
  Location/Address:    [PO 2934] WOODBURY AVE
         Narrative:      

speed
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24-27581        1523 PROPERTY DAMAGE ACCIDENT ASSISTANCE RENDERED   

  Location/Address:    WOODBURY AVE + ROCKINGHAM AVE
         Narrative:      

Possible vehicle crash

         Narrative:      
Non-reportable, standing by to exchange information

24-27582        1524 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY NO REPORT TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    [PO 4034] LAFAYETTE RD
         Narrative:      

Caller reports possible fraud/phishing scam..received a call   
from "portsmouth police sergeant hall" badge number "01224"   

Stated that RP was going to be arrested for not showing up   
to court, caller knew RP's name, DOB, work and home address.   

Caller is concerned and would like to speak with an officer.   

Phone number for "Sergeant Hall" is 

         Narrative:      
TLO'd number with no results.   

         Narrative:      
203 contacted "Sgt Hall" via phone, but now the number is no   
longer in service

         Narrative:      
2nd dentist from Griffin road, reporting Sergeant Hall   
contacting them.
   

         Narrative:      
3rd dentist reporting "Sergeant Hall" wants RP to come to   
PPD HQ to fill out some paperwork.  No call back number   
though.   

         Narrative:      
Two additional dentist office reporting "sergeant hall"   
called them, no threats, no demands.   

24-27583        1601 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY NO REPORT - GOA    
  Location/Address:    [PO 1413] LAFAYETTE RD
         Narrative:      

Male showing genitals to children at Water Country in picnic   
area.   

Black or hispanic, black shorts, no shirt, towel around his   
neck.   

Walking out of main gate.

         Narrative:      
RP didn't stick around to report, no victims to make contact   
with. can't locate suspect. clear   

24-27587        1720 ASSIST FIRE DEPARTMENT COMPLETED    
  Location/Address:    LEDGEWOOD DR
         Narrative:      

FD DISPATCHED FOR SMOKE IN APT. CALLER MADE REFERENCE ABOUT   
THE SMOKE COMING FROM THE WOODS.   

         Narrative:      
NOT SURE IF THIS MIGHT BE A HOMELESS CAMP FIRE.   
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         Narrative:      
situation has been resolved

24-27589        1812 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP WRITTEN WARNING ISSUED   

  Location/Address:    [PO 1816] MARKET ST

24-27592        1843 BURGLAR ALARM ALARM- FALSE (UNK CAUSE)   

  Location/Address:    [PO 1978] MIDDLE ST
         Narrative:      

         Narrative:      
201 open door

         Narrative:      
alrm co advd kh resp 15min in whi gmc pu with whi cap

         Narrative:      
recieivng additional alarm activations,   

         Narrative:      
cleared most of the building, awaiting key holder

         Narrative:      
keyholder is resetting the system, all appears well

24-27593        1847 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY REPORT TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    [PO 5858] RT 1 BY-PASS SB
         Narrative:      

liquor store, male reports that while he was shopping in the   
store, people made his daughter get out of the car and come   
into the store

daughter is shaken up   

the people that took her out of the car are a male and a   
female and standing nearby

         Narrative:      
nhsp advd they are recieved a call about the same thing at   
liquor store at the circle

         Narrative:      
tesla last seen near register

         Narrative:      
call back to RP, straight to VM

         Narrative:      
911 gave address at at liquor store.   

         Narrative:      
misunderstnading, parties are all on their way

       Refer To Incident:      24-27593-OF

24-27595        1903 PROPERTY DAMAGE ACCIDENT REPORT TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    [PO 5741] ISLINGTON ST
         Narrative:      

hit and run in the pakring lot, a dark gray or black   
silverado, backed into the callers car, caller is in a blue   
toyota prius

truck took a left onto islington from the parking lot five   
mins ago
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         Narrative:      
says he has a video from someone nearby

         Narrative:      
request to call Kittery to advise of suspect vehicle

         Narrative:      
kittery pd notified, will call back if veh is in driveway

         Narrative:      
vehicle is in driveway

         Narrative:      
201- request for KPD to get phone number for owner, he will   
call shortly

         Narrative:      
KPD says the people associated with the address the vehicle   
is registered to refused to give out any information

       Refer To Incident:      24-27595-OF

24-27594        1904 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY UNFOUNDED CALL    
  Location/Address:    JONES AVE
         Narrative:      

suspicious male infront of the address blaring music, caller   
thinks he is under the influence or on drugs, unk if he has   
weapons, swaying around

tall white male, black shirt, black shorts, black backpack,   
holding a phone

         Narrative:      
nothing showing

         Narrative:      
204- address is joan ave not jones

         Narrative:      
203 and 206b being sent to joan to check the male

24-27596        1910 PROPERTY DAMAGE ACCIDENT NO REPORT TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    ISLINGTON ST
         Narrative:      

caller says that this morning a vehicle dinged her door,   
after caller left a note this morning, and after returning   
to her car this afternoon there were mutliple other dings   
and white paint transfers so caller believes the other   
vehicle may have done it on purpose, the other vehicle is   
gone

there are cameras nearby at dunkin and a bank and caller   
says she will ask those businesses for footage

         Narrative:      
caller is still there

         Narrative:      
201 spoke with rp, minimal damage, rp does not want to file   
a report, will follow up with her management company

24-27597        1928 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP WRITTEN WARNING ISSUED   

  Location/Address:    SUBMARINE WAY + RT 1 BY-PASS NB

24-27598        1943 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY NO REPORT - GOA    
  Location/Address:    JOAN AVE
         Narrative:      

follow up to 24-27594
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         Narrative:      

suspicious male infront of the address blaring music, caller   
thinks he is under the influence or on drugs, unk if he has   
weapons, swaying around

tall white male, black shirt, black shorts, black backpack,   
holding a phone

         Narrative:      
going to meet up with rp

         Narrative:      
206b goa

24-27603        2157 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING    
  Location/Address:    PLEASANT ST + STATE ST
         Narrative:      

verbal, wrong way on a one way

24-27604        2215 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING    
  Location/Address:    ISLINGTON ST + LANGDON ST
         Narrative:      

lights reqd

24-27607        2238 CHECK WELL BEING COMPLETED    
  Location/Address:    [PO 5233] LAFAYETTE RD
         Narrative:      

male sleeping in front of the building

         Narrative:      
male has been moved along

24-27608        2256 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING    
  Location/Address:    RICHARDS AVE + MIDDLE ST
         Narrative:      

period of lighting

24-27609        2335 BURGLAR ALARM COMPLETED    
  Location/Address:    [13] OLD DOVER RD
         Narrative:      

, no keyholder

         Narrative:      
320 aware

         Narrative:      
building is secure, no sign of forced entry

         Narrative:      
newington pd requested PPD to handle due to a water rescue   
that they were dealing with.   

24-27613        2357 MOTOR VEHICLE OFFENSES ARREST    
  Location/Address:    [PO 6206] LAFAYETTE RD
         Narrative:      

following vehicle to 2 joffre terrace to take the plates

         Narrative:      
hand summons

         Narrative:      
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summons issued, took the plate

         Narrative:      
III done and nh cert copy requested

        Refer To Summons:      24-27613-AR
           Summons:    HILSON, DAVID JEREMIAH       
           Address:      PORTSMOUTH, NH
               Age:    40
           Charges:    DRIVING AFTER REVOCATION OR SUSPENSION
                       SUSPENDED REGISTRATION (OPERATING-MISD)


